Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
The Department of Environmental Protection, Division of Environmental Assessment and Restoration, announces the CANCELLATION of the public meeting identified below, due to Hurricane Irma:

DATE AND TIME: September 13, 2017, 9:00 a.m.; CANCELLED

PLACE: Monroe County Government Center, BOCC Room, 2798 Overseas Highway, Marathon, FL 33050

There will be no webinar due to the cancellation.

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: This meeting, originally announced in the September 5, 2017 issue of the Florida Administrative Register, is CANCELLED due to the threat of severe weather conditions.  The Department intends to reschedule the meeting at a later date.  The purpose of the meeting is to discuss the 2017 update to the Florida Keys Reasonable Assurance Document (FKRAD) and proposed monitoring strategy in support of the FKRAD; and to present the draft assessment lists for the Group 5 Florida Keys basin, developed pursuant to Chapter 62-303, Florida Administrative Code.

Any comments and/or questions on the Draft Assessment Lists should be directed to Kevin O’Donnell, Watershed Assessment Section, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Rd, MS 3560, Tallahassee, Florida, 32399-2400 or by email at Kevin.ODonnell@dep.state.fl.us.
Any comments and/or questions on the FKRAD should be directed to Julie Espy, Water Quality Assessment Program, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Rd, MS 3560, Tallahassee, Florida, 32399-2400 or by email at Julie Espy@dep.state.fl.us.
